
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 

Hope you all are doing well. 
 

This week was 'Silly Sports Week' at Kings Avenue and the children have been taking on a range of challenging, 
sporting activities to have some fun and get their bodies moving! They have been racing up and down the ball 
court, leaping over hurdles, hurling tennis balls at targets and even got into a spin over some dizzy penalties. All of 
the children finished their sessions with beaming smiles on their faces from using up some of their endless energy 
and enjoying competing with their friends. Stickers all round! 
Jaden - 2S said: “I liked the races, the running race and the egg & spoon”. 
Inas - 5W said: “My favourite was the dizzy penalties. It was fun getting dizzy and I still scored”. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

As part of introducing new members of staff, this week we are going to introduce Mrs Holland and Mr Bradshaw. 
Please read their statements below: 

 
Mrs. Holland Y1H teacher: 

Hello Kings Avenue.  Let me introduce myself.  My name is Mrs Holland. I come from Australia and have lived 
in London for almost 30 years.  I love going on adventures and creating masterpieces but most of all I love 
learning.  
Some of my masterpieces are the cakes I bake in the kitchen, which my husband loves eating and others are 
the blankets I knit which my dogs love lying on. I also like making people laugh by telling jokes, especially silly 
ones. However, learning is what I love the most and no matter how old you are, you can always learn new 
things... I’m learning how to play the guitar and I’m close to being half a century years old...  
I really look forward to working at Kings Avenue and meeting the wonderful children I have been told so much 

about. I do wonder though if anyone can guess my favourite food.... 
Have a great summer and see you in September. Take care. 
 

Mr. Bradshaw Y3 HLTA: 

Hi, my name is Matthew Bradshaw, I am really looking forward to joining King’s Avenue in  
September! I am 55 years old and have worked as an HLTA in a primary school in Wandsworth and as an 
SEN TA in a secondary school in Lambeth. Before that, I worked in theatre and TV. 
I am married and have 4 children and 2 cats. I live in Lambeth. I like cooking and eating, reading, walking, 
riding my bike and Liverpool FC. I love maths! 
I don’t like rain. I also like to do voluntary work helping children achieve success. 
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This week, the Year 6s took the time to reminisce about their memories 
of Kings Avenue over a relaxing 'camp fire' while roasting marshmal-
lows and munching on some smores. It was a really lovely afternoon 
and the start of their brilliant send off. 
 

 

 

 

 

Reception 20-21 Stay & Play 

On the 8th July 2020, Early Years had a second stay and play session 
for the new Reception Children. It was lovely to talk to both parents 
and children, especially letting them know about the early year’s  
curriculum, activities parents and children can do at home as well 
as what to expect. We look forward to seeing them in September. 
 
 

 
Have a lovely weekend.  
Kings Avenue School Team 


